06/09/2015 Business Meeting

Meeting called to order at 7:25pm. Financial reports were given and approved.
Richard made motion to accept financial reports as stated, seconded by Holtger.
All were in favor. Minutes from last business meeting were read and approved.
Holtger made motion to accept minutes as read, seconded by Richard. All were in
favor.

Old business: Oil changes: All trucks and equipment done except Tender 1. Also
looking for a new door for Tender 2 for a window crank as it’s all worn out.
Combo for entry door is 2354.

ISO training: all went well and will be working on this for some time.

Fundraiser: Stuffed envelopes and mailed them out on Monday. Next meeting
will be next Wednesday. We need help getting donations.

Past calls: Smets’ fire not much to report. They had started to put the fire out
prior to our arrival. House was very dangerous to enter. Asst. Chief gave report.
Member comments: Chief told all that the Town board brought up about a new
building for ambulance and fire. Chief doesn’t know anymore then that. Joel
mentioned what he knew.

Thank you: The fire department wishes to thank Don and Pam Duddek for the
$200.00 donation we received from them for the wildland fire by their house.
Dry hydrants: All the dry hydrants have been fixed and all working good. Might
have to lower a couple after they settle in for awhile. Rost Lake was discussed
and Don asked if we can use the Lakes well to fill tenders with? Will have to ask.
Life jacket stations: They are all out and need to be checked every week.

DNR Grant: What to apply for? Jumpsuits, helmets and axe.

New business: Shirts: Austin gave report. T-shirts are $5.30 with nothing on
them. Austin is still working on getting prices.

Training: For a few months our training will be for ISO rating reduction.
Upcoming events: See the chief for more information.

Vehicle checks: Tom Porte told all that when he checked the rescue truck, the
hood latch wasn’t latched on one side. Engine 1 the head light high beam switch
wasn’t working. Don thinks it might be fixed. Lets remember this and if
something is still wrong please mention it to Chief or your group leader.

Austin made motion to adjourn, seconded by Kuchenbecker. All were in favor.
Meeting ended at 8:10pm.

Submitted by

Joel Lavarda



